WICKHAM MARKET PARISH COUNCIL

       MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL MEETING OF WICKHAM MARKET PARISH COUNCIL

    HELD ON MONDAY 18TH MAY 2015 AT 7:30PM IN WICKHAM MARKET

VILLAGE HALL, COMMITTEE ROOM
Present:
Cllr Dick Jenkinson (Chairman)


Cllr Margaret Blackall

Cllr Robin Cooke


Cllr Michael Hawes


Cllr Nigel Meadows


Cllr Brian Nobbs


Cllr Val Pizzey



Cllr John Ridd 


Cllr Patrick Roper






Cllr Michael Roseveare


 In attendance: Joanne Jones – Parish Clerk. County Cllr Michael Bond and there were 2 members of the public present.

1. Election of Chairman and Signing of Declaration of Acceptance of Office
Cllr Jenkinson asked for nominations for Chairman.  Cllr Pizzey nominated Cllr Jenkinson to continue within the role of Chairman, Seconded by Cllr Cooke.  All in Favour.  Cllr Jenkinson was duly Elected and the Declaration of Acceptance of Office was signed and witnessed by the Clerk
2. Election of Vice Chairman and Signing of Declaration of Acceptance of Office
The Chairman asked for nominations for Vice Chairman.  The Chairman nominated Cllr Roseveare to continue within this role, Seconded by Cllr Cooke.  All in Favour.  Cllr Roseveare agreed to continue to remain within the role of Vice Chairman.  Cllr Roseveare was duly elected as Vice Chairman and the Declaration of Acceptance of Office was signed and witnessed by the Clerk.
3. Open Public Session
The Chairman closed the meeting to allow members of the public to comment.  There were no comments from the members of the public present.
To receive a report from County Councillor Michael Bond 
County Cllr Bond reported he had received a complaint regarding the road leading up to the  

current SCDC Council Offices in respect of the parked cars causing dangerous driving 
conditions.  Cllr Bond gave further details regarding this road and the causes for these cars 
being parked there.  He stated he felt this was a serious problem and gave details of the 
response he had recently sent to Suffolk County Highways regarding this road.  Cllr Jenkinson 
gave details regarding SCC’s Parking Regulations and reported that SCDC had not yet adopted 
these updated Regulations to which he urged Cllr Bond to request that they do so.  The 

Chairman thanked County Cllr Bond for his report.

 To receive a report from District Cllr Mark Amoss
 Apologies had been received from District Cllr Mark Amoss.  No written report had been 

 submitted.
       To receive a report from Suffolk Constabulary
       Suffolk Constabulary were not present and no written report had been received. 

       The Chairman formally opened the meeting at 7:49pm

4.
To receive Apologies for Absence
Apologies were accepted from Cllr Salmon.
       The Chairman informed the Parish Council that unfortunately Sue Dunham had resigned before 

       taking up her position as a Councillor due to conflicts of interest regarding any matters relating 
       to Sizewell.

5.   Election of Committees and Representatives for 2015/16
      Committees:-
      Planning – Cllr Roseveare (Chairman) & Cllrs Salmon, Jenkinson, Nobbs & Hawes
      Finance & General Purpose – Cllr Jenkinson (Chairman) & Cllrs Roseveare, Cooke, Pizzey & 
      Roper

      Environment & Leisure - Cllr Meadows (Chairman) & Cllrs Cooke, Ridd & Blackall &

      David Bescoby, Anne Westover & Philip Tallent
      Cemetery Group – Anne Westover (Chairman) Terry Peake, Cllr Meadows, Linda Merriam &    

      Cllr Pizzey

      Representatives:-
      Allotments:  Peter Wild/David Bescoby (Glebe), B Catchpole (Simons Cross)
      It was suggested that the Clerk should contact Bernard Catchpole in order to suggest a 2nd 

      representative was elected to assist him on Simons Cross.  It was also agreed the 

      Environment & Leisure Committee would compile Terms of Reference for the Allotment Site 
      Managers.  
      Village Hall Management Committee – Cllr Roper

      Village Hall New Build Committee – Cllrs Pizzey, Roseveare & Blackall

      SALC/LCPAS – Cllrs Salmon & Ridd

      Tree Warden - Terry Peake 



      Footpaths – Terry Peake



      All Saints Youth Club – Cllr Ridd

      Sizewell C Liaison Representative/Working Group – Cllrs Roseveare, Jenkinson & Cooke

      Town Team – Cllrs Salmon & Jenkinson

      Parish Plan Steering Group – Cllrs Cooke, Pizzey & Peter Elliot, Roger Theobold, Mr & Mrs 
      Nicklin, Emma Lawrence & Sonia Exton
      Wickham Market Partnership – Cllr Jenkinson

      Webmaster – Jo Jones

       Suffolk Constabulary Liaison Officer – Cllrs Hawes & Cooke

6.
To receive Councillors Declarations of Interest
There were none. 

      6.1. To Consider any Dispensations
There were none.
7.   To Approve the draft minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on Monday 16th March
      2015
The draft minutes of the meeting held on Monday 16th March 2015 had been circulated to all Councillors prior to the meeting and were Proposed for Approval  by Cllr Pizzey, Seconded by Cllr Hawes.  7 in Favour, 3 Abstentions.  The minutes were duly signed by the Chairman as a true record of the meeting.
8.   Matters arising from the previous minutes which do not appear elsewhere on the agenda
      8.1 - Power on The Hill – To receive an update

      The Chairman confirmed the box had now been sited and Steven Walker had been asked to paint 
      this black.  He reported the cable was due to go in on 27th May 2015 and EON were due to   

      come on 28th May 2015 to install the meter and connect it up.  Therefore from 29th May 2015 

      Power on the Hill would be up and running.
      Power on The Hill – To receive an update cont….
      The Chairman advised the annual cost for this service to EON would be around £85.00 per 
      annum but the aim was to recover the cost of this charge back from the markets as a result of the 
      stall holders being charged a fee to plug in order to hook up to the electric to which he gave 
      details.  The Chairman offered a formal vote of thanks to the Town Team for all their hard work 
      in implementing this scheme and for organising the work to be carried out.

      8.2 - Emergency Plan – To receive an update

      The Chairman suggested this should be deferred and reviewed in one year.

      8.3 - The George Public House – To receive an update

      A copy of a letter from Philip Ridley, SCDC to the new owners had been circulated to all 
      Councillors prior to the meeting.  The Chairman advised to date a response to this letter had not 
      been received but stated he had seen English Heritage Officers on the site recently compiling a 
      list of all the remaining listed items.  

      8.4 - Bowls Club Licence and Village Hall Lease Renewal – To receive an update 
      The Chairman confirmed the Village Hall lease would be redrafted and both the Football and 

      Bowls Club would now have leases.  It was agreed the Chairman along with the Clerk would 
      meet with Margaret Holland and seek legal advice regarding getting a new lease drawn up for 
      the Village Hall.  In the meantime consideration would also be given to compiling leases for 

      both the Football and Bowls Club.  
9.  Parish Council Matters
     9.1 – To form a Neighbourhood Plan Committee 
     The Chairman gave details regarding the formation process of compiling a Neighbourhood Plan 
     and stated he would be willing to Chair this Committee.  The Clerk advised that Anne Westover 
     had informed her that should would be willing to assist on this Committee.  Cllrs Cooke and 
     Pizzey also volunteered their services

     9.2 – Wickham Market Village Hall – To receive an update from the Rebuild Committee 

     There was nothing to report.
     The Chairman provided an update regarding the survey of the drain close to the recycling area 
     which had recently been carried out and confirmed due to there being a blocked ditch this had   

     proved to be inconclusive.  It was agreed the Clerk would write to the local landowner in order 

     to request that he clear this ditch.
     9.3 – Proposed High St Road Closure/Signage
     The Clerk had circulated e-mails from SCC to all Councillors regarding the proposed road 
     closure prior to the meeting.  The Chairman gave details regarding the revised diversion route 
     and confirmed the works were due to be carried out from 29th June to 2nd July 2015 in order to 

     connect services to the new homes at 202 High St.  The Chairman closed the meeting to allow a 
     member of the public to comment.  A member of the public suggested that the areas on the 
     corner of Border Cot Lane should be coned off in order to prevent vehicles parking on these 
     corners whilst this work is carried out.  The Chairman thanked the member of the public for their 

     comment and reconvened the meeting.  It was agreed the Clerk would request these corners 

     are coned off and also inform Debach Enterprises regarding the proposed works/road closures.

   10.  Clerks Report           
          10.1 - Village of the Year Application 

          The Clerk confirmed the application will be submitted on Friday 22nd May 2015.  The Chairman 

          stated he had heard the deadline had been extended.            
      10.2 - Registering of the Glebe Allotment Site as an Asset of Community Value

      The Clerk confirmed an application has been sent to SCDC and now a 8 week consultation 
      period is due to take place.  The Clerk thanked Peter Wild and Ray Lewis for their assistance in 
      completing this application.  The Chairman provided details regarding the Asset of Community 
      Value Scheme.
      Clerks Report cont….

      10.3 - Deben Court Event 

      The Clerk confirmed notice of this event had been advertised via the website.  The Chairman 
      confirmed that he had attended the event to which he gave details.

11. Finance and Legal Matters
      11.1 - Bi-monthly accounts – March/April 2015

      These had been circulated to all Councillors prior to the meeting.  Approval was Proposed by 

      Cllr Cooke, Seconded by Cllr Pizzey.  All in Favour.
      11.2 - To Consider and Approve the 2014/15 End of Year Accounts

      A copy of the 2014/15 end of year accounts had been circulated to all Councillors.  The

      Clerk/RFO confirmed the Internal Audit had now been carried out to which she gave details.  

      Subject to a minor amendment to the Earmarked Reserves Approval was Proposed by Cllr 

      Roseveare, Seconded by Cllr Cooke.  All in Favour. 

The Chairman asked permission to Suspend Standing Orders in order to continue the meeting.  This was Unanimously Approved by the Council. 
      11.3 - To Approve Sections One and Two of the Local Councils Annual Return
      A copy of Sections One and Two of the Local Councils Annual Return had been tabled for all 

      Councillors.  The Clerk gave further details and these were Unanimously Approved by the 

      Council.
      11.4 - To review & Approve cheque signatories for the Barclays Current Account 
      It was agreed Cllrs Jenkinson, Cooke and Blackall and would be added to the list of cheque 

      signatories in order to replace Councillors Biddle and Wright.
      11.5 - To consider the Parish Council Insurance Policy Renewal
      The Clerk/RFO had circulated a paper to all Councillors to which she gave details.  It was 
      agreed the Clerk would contact AON in order to ask for a reduction and if this was not available 

      it was Unanimously Approved the Parish Council would renew their insurance policy with 
      AON at a premium of £1,126.52.  
12. Parish Plan and Town Team – To receive an update on recent meetings held

      Parish Plan – The Clerk confirmed the grant applied for had now been Approved by the Big 
      Lottery and she hoped the Parish Plan would be going to print in the near future.  The Chairman 
      stated he felt all Parish Council members should try to assist with the delivery of the 
      questionnaires when distributed.

      Town Team – The Chairman gave details regarding the new car park regulations and charges.  
      He confirmed the Traffic & Parking Working Group would be monitoring all car parks within 
      Wickham Market during the first few weeks of implementation of the new charges to which he 
      gave details.

13. Planning Matters (see separate appendix)
      Cllr Roseveare provided details regarding decisions made since the last meeting.
14. Allotment Matters 

      The Chairman closed the meeting to allow a member of the public to comment.  Peter Wild 
      thanked the Chairman for all his hard work carried out in respect of protecting the future of the 

      Glebe Allotments and for agreeing to register these as an Asset of Community Value.  The 

      Chairman thanked Peter Wild for his comments and reconvened the meeting.
15. Cemetery Matters

      The Clerk gave details regarding a request for a style of head stone to which it was felt may set 
      a future precedent.  She confirmed this matter would be considered at the Cemetery Group 
      meeting to be held on Thursday 28th May 2015.

16. Environmental & Leisure Committee update 

      The draft minutes of the recent Environment & Leisure Committee meeting had been circulated 

      to all Councillors prior to the meeting.  The Clerk confirmed the works to the Bus Shelter would 

      re-commence at the end of the week and advised this delay had been due to Steven Walker 
      having to hire additional scaffolding to which she gave details.  
17.  Correspondence
       Nothing to report.
18. Open Public Session
      There were no further comments from the members of the public present.

The Chairman thanked Councillors and members of the public for their attendance and formally closed the meeting at 10:04pm

***************************************
The next meeting of Wickham Market Parish Council will be held on 

Monday 20th July 2015 at 7:30pm in Wickham Market Village Hall, Committee Room

Signed:………………………………………… 


Dated:…………………………
PLANNING APPENDIX 
13.1 Applications considered since the last meeting:-
Application Ref: DC/15/0857/FUL

Address: 123A High St, Wickham Market

Proposal: Erection of single storey conservatory at rear of property 4.50m width x 3.75m depth.  The Planning Committee had No Objections to this application but strongly recommended the materials used were hardwood and not UPVC as this property is sited within the Conservation Area.  This application has been Granted by SCDC with 2 Conditions.

Application Ref: DC/15/0786/FUL
Address: Land to the rear of 210 High St, Wickham Market
Proposal: Erection of new 2 bedroom dwelling on vacant land within existing development.
The Planning Committee Objected to this application on the following grounds:-

Overdevelopment of the site

The need to preserve the nature and landscaping on the site

Impact on the character in Conservation Area

Unnecessary loss of trees as it was felt there would be pressure to remove T4

Overlooking and impact to neighbouring properties

No decision has been made by SCDC, to date.

Application Ref: DC/15/1250/FUL
Address: 61 Parkway, Wickham Market

Proposal: Knock down existing garage, dig new foundations same width as house and erect a two storey extension creating an extra bedroom upstairs with a dining area and storage room on ground floor.
The Planning Committee had No Objections to this application.  No decision has been made by SCDC, to date.
Application Ref: DC/15/1329/LBC
Address: 73 High St, Wickham Market
Proposal: Demolish an internal brick wall to the rear of the property.
The Planning Committee agreed to refer the recommendations in respect of this application to the Conservation Officer for comment.  No decision has been made by SCDC, to date.

Application Ref: DC/15/1406/TPO
Address: The Old Ballroom, High St, Wickham Market
Proposal: To fell beech tree stated to be too large for confined area and danger to surrounding properties.  The Planning Committee Objected to this application on the following grounds:-

The Committee Objected to this tree being felled as it is not diseased and is also a protected tree under TPO No. 149/2001. 

The Committee were not against the tree being pruned with options such as Crown Lifting or very minor Crown Reduction.

The Committee pointed out this tree is sited within the Conservation Area and adds to the landscape beauty within this area.  The Committee also stated that the mature trees within the village were important and should be retained and protected, where possible.

No decision has been made by SCDC, to date.
13.2 Update on existing applications since the last meeting:–
Planning Ref: DC/14/4088/FUL
Location: Land North of Coach House, High St, Wickham Market

Proposal: Proposed erection of 2 no. two-storey detached dwellings (revised scheme)
The Planning Committee Unanimously Objected to this application.   No decision has been made by SCDC, to date.
Planning Ref: DC/15/0193/FUL

Address: 44 Grove Cottages, Thong Hall Rd, Wickham Market

Proposal: Single storey extension and alterations

The Planning Committee had No Objections to this application.  This application has been Granted by SCDC with 3 Conditions.

Applications considered since the last meeting cont.....

Planning Ref: DC/15/0576/DRC

Address: Land Adjacent No. 43 Dallinghoo Rd. Wickham Market

Proposal: Erection of 8 dwellings and the construction of new vehicular access

The Planning Committee had No Objections to this applications subject to observations.  No decision has been made by SCDC, to date.
Planning Ref: DC/14/3579/VOC
Address: Parma Industries, 123 High St

Proposal: Variation of condition No 2 - C12/0853 - Erection of 11 residential dwellings (existing buildings to be removed) (Revised scheme)
The Planning Committee were impressed with the original proposals but concerns were raised regarding the new scheme as it was felt it did not offer an attractive boundary to the development.  The existing boundary is as per the retrospective planning application and is not yet acceptable.  The planting in the gardens needs to be enhanced and there needs to be an attractive in keeping edging to the flower beds to prevent the contents spilling out onto the pavements.  The pavements also need reinstating to match the original rather than the concrete that has been patched up and finally whatever edging detail is agreed needs to be carried out to across all four properties.  No decision has been made by SCDC, to date
Application N/o: DC/14/3112/VOC
Address: Land at 202 High St, Wickham Market

Proposal: Application for variation of Conditions 02 and 09 on Planning Permission DC/14/0216/FUL for Erection of two dwellings with associated garaging and car ports. (Changes to garage, parking and access).

The Planning Committee Objected to this application on the following grounds:- Traffic

Generation, Inadequate Parking and Servicing, Design and Appearance, Access and Highway Safety, Loss of Trees, Inadequate access for Emergency 
Services.  No decision has been made by SCDC, to date.
Planning Ref: C/10/3239 - Change of use of buildings and land and moving a section of fence at the Former RAF Bentwaters, Bentwaters Park
The Planning Committee had No Objections to this application, in principle, but highlighted to SCDC this project should ensure safeguards are put in place to 
monitor any additional traffic this may cause at the lower end of the High St.   No decision has been made by SCDC, to date.
Application No: DC/14/0197/DRC
Location: Land South of Featherbroom Gardens, High St, Wickham Market

Proposal: Details as required by Conditions 3, 4, 7, 9, 11, 12, 13 and 14 of planning permission C12/2123 – To consider submitting further comments.
The Planning Committee made the following comments:-
It was recommended Hopkins Homes should ensure that a maintenance plan for the suds is put in place.

The Planning Committee requested a copy of the maintenance plan for the whole site less the private dwellings.

The Committee recommended more native trees should be planted on the grass verge close to the High St.  No decision has been made by SCDC, to date.
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